< UNITED STATES DEPARTMENT OF GOMMERCE
| Office uf the General’ Gnunsel

- October 6, 1999

The Honorable Don Young £
Chairman, Committee on Resources
House of Representatives '
Washmgton, D. C 20515

This letter provxdes you w1th the Department of Commerce s v1ews on H.R. 2669, entitled the
Coastal Community Conservation Act of 1999, as described in the “Comm1ttee Print” dated
September 3, 1999. The Department supports H R. 2669 :

The reauthorization of the Coastal Zone Management Act (CZMA) 1s of great importance to the
Department and provides a unique opportumty to guide coastal and ocean resources management
~ in the next century. H.R. 2669 contains important : amendments that would help coastal states to
address the severe 1mpacts to the coastal zone from polluted runoff and would provide much
needed support at the local level to revitalize coastal communities. These amendments, and the
CZMA in general, have the support of the Department, the coastal states, local government
groups, the. env1ronmental commumty as well as substantlal bl-pamsan support in Congress

The Department understands, however, that an amendment may be offered regardmg private

property rights. ‘Such an amendment was offered and defeated in Subcomm1ttee As stated in

our June 15, 1999, views letter to Chairman Saxton on H.R. 11 10, the Department vigorously
opposes the property rights- amendment and, if adopted and passed by Congress, the Secretary of

Commerce would strongly recommend a Pre31dent1a1 veto. Such an amendment would

effectively repeal most of the CZMA’s prov1sxons and would make most elements in.the 33 ~

federally approved state coastal management pregrams illegal. The CZMA’s findings, policy .

. statements and state coastal management program approval requn'ements all address the need to
manage and control the land and water uses and natural resources of the coastal zone. The
amendment would require the Department to again review 3 federally approved state coastal
management programs and possibly decertify those: ograms that did not remove provisions that

_control or manage private uses of the coastal zone. This would, for all practical purposes, render
the national and state CZMA programs non-existent and ineffective. Further, the amendment
would subject the Department and the states to endless litigation and taklngs claims, placing an
enormous financial burden on the states, local governments and the Federal Government. The
CZMA has had strong bipartisan support for over 27 years and was unanimously reauthorized by

- the 104" Congress in 1996. If this amendmient is adopted there would effectively no longer be a

coastal management program inthe Umted States as env181oned in the CZMA
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cc:  The Hdnbrable Geérge Miller G
" The Honorable Jim Saxton S
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